

## OFFICE OF THE SITY CLERK

2022 MAR -3 AMII: 59

CITY CLERK

March 2, 2022

City Council President Ian Abreu and Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Abreu and Honorable Members of the City Council:

In accordance with M.G.L. Chapter 40, Section 3 provisions governing the disposition of City property, I respectfully request that the Council refer the disposition of **Police Station #2**, located at 170 Cove Street, New Bedford, Massachusetts to the Committee on City Property for their full consideration.

Attached for your review and consideration is a draft Request for Proposal. As always, my administration is available to provide all the necessary technical and administrative support as the process moves forward.

Sincerely.

Jonathan F. Mitchell

Mayor Enc.

JFM/sds Attachment

IN CITY COUNCIL, March 10, 2022

Referred to the Committee on City Property -Yeas 9, Nays 0.

Dennis W. Farias, City Clerk

a true copy, attest: